
Dear Members 

I thought now would be a good time to share my thoughts on the early closure to the 

2019/20 season and the outlook for our future.  

You will all be aware the Centre had to close before the end of the season and this left 

the final positions for teams in the leagues unknown. Harry Bowles offered to come up with a 

formula that would predict the finishing positions for all teams. This seemed a satisfactory 

method to conclude the season so we asked him to go ahead. After much hard work we now 

have final positions for teams in all leagues (these can be viewed on the club website) so 

thank you Harry for your efforts. 

Financially we have taken a hit on lost rink fees and bar takings, in fact we have had 

no income (apart from a few league registration fees) since 17th March. However, on the 

positive side we are in receipt of the Government’s £25,000 Small Business Grant and were 

able to furlough our staff. We do still have ongoing costs, such as Ground Rent, Bank Loan, 

etc; but we have finished the 2019/20 season in a reasonably healthy financial position. The 

real test will come in September when we see just how many of you are going to be in a 

position to return, pay your subscriptions and start bowling regularly again.  

Until we have a better idea on the numbers wanting to take part in our winter activities 

it’s going to be impossible to run league or competition schedules. Team captains therefore 

are just going to have to bare with us while we assess which leagues are going to be viable, 

see if any formats need changing and calculate when we might be able to get started again.  

In the short term we are going to have to keep the Centre closed. Despite the fact the 

Prime Minister has announced a further relaxation and from the 4th July shops, pubs & hotels 

will be able to reopen. Unfortunately this relaxation does not extend to Indoor Bowls Centres, 

so we can’t reopen just yet. More details on this can be viewed on the EIBA’s website. I am 

sure this decision is very disappointing for those of you who do want to come and have a 

game of bowls, but rest assured we are working to ensure the Centre is a safe place for you 

to come just as soon as we are given the go-ahead to reopen.  

John Arnett and I have therefore started to look at what might be required when we do 

reopen the Centre. It’s possible we may have to leave some rinks empty and maybe reduce 

the number of people on a rink, for example; playing Triples instead of Fours, one way in 

and one way out of the Centre, no access to the changing rooms & lockers and a limit on the 

number of people in the toilet areas. All this of course while observing social distancing 

regulations. These are just a few of our ideas, but I feel it’s worthwhile sharing our thoughts 

with you as we await further guidance from the Government & the EIBA.  

We will of course keep you posted on any future developments and I hope to be able 

to welcome you all back before too long. I am sure we all want to see our great Centre 

running at its full potential once again.  

 

Keep safe & stay well,     Ray Cowell, Chair of Trustees  

 

STOP PRESS: The Bowls Club AGM (scheduled for early Sept) is to be deferred until later 

in the season, more details will follow when known. It’s possible the “Voting Members” AGM 

(previously known as the Shareholders AGM) will still go ahead as scheduled in Sept and if 

so Voting Members will be contacted directly by Lemans Accountants with full details. 


